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Hi folks. Good Wednesday to you. It is Wednesday, June the 5th, 2019 and as is the case on all of the 
Wednesdays that we have, we are bringing a new trade idea to you to look at, to add to your model 
portfolio. We want to go through our model portfolio as well, update you on some of the positions and 
just do a quick overview on the overall market as well as it's been sort of crazy lately in the marketplace. 
As you know, for the bulk of our trading, most all of our positions have had negative delta positions in 
them, meaning that they would benefit as the market dropped and we always want to sort of have a 
little bit more of a safety net or a protection to the downside rather than the upside.

And the market has dropped so precipitously lately that we've now gone positive delta, and so now 
we're actually in a position where we need the market to go up or we benefit when the market does go 
up. We've had quite a swoon in the marketplace these last couple of days. Of course the whole month 
of May really, that's where it took us from that negative delta to the positive delta. The market has 
really collapsed over, I wouldn't say collapsed, but it's definitely been in a downtrend over May.

The big issue a few days ago was that we did hear, you know right in this area that would be on May 
31st we broke down below the 200 day moving average, which is pretty darn bearish. We only lasted 
there for a couple of days and the fed came in and a bunch of announcements came in and basically 
rescued us from all of the worry that's in the market today. We are right now substantially above our 
200 day moving average and that's positive for the marketplace. You know it is interesting if we look at 
the marketplace, so if we go back to a weekly chart, the market has been a little volatile here. We've had 
that big selloff that we talked about in December. We had the sell off that we just talked about in May, 
but you know if we go all the way back here to the start of 2018 we're basically where we were over a 
year ago in the marketplace.

The market market's just kind of treading water up in this area and that's not necessarily a bad thing for 
us as we trade iron condors, but we do want to be aware of that. So it does look like the market to is 
trying to fight back a little bit. You know again, we'll see how the trade wars impact the interest rate 
concerns and things like that. There's a lot of stuff in the marketplace that's making the market volatile. 
Couple of things to make note of in our account here, just again as we're going forward here, pretty 
much all of our positions with the exception of Amazon are really nicely centered in their sweet spots, 
AMD we do still have 16 days left there and that's well positioned to bring in some nice profit.

Bank of America, let me just chat about Bank of America for a second. On our position if you, depending 
on what broker you use, they usually will send out an automatic announcement that BAC, Bank of 
America is going X dividend here. That just simply means that if you own the stock on that particular day 
you would get the dividend payment from Bank of America, and I believe Bank of America's dividend is 
about 60 cents or somewhere in that range. And so as option traders it doesn't really affect us too 
much. Basically what that announcement means is that if you did own the stock you would receive the 
dividend. If you were short the stock you would be required to pay the dividend.

And so of course in a iron condor trade, we are short some calls and we are short some puts, and so if 
we were to be in the money during that time frame when a stock goes X dividend, if we are in the 
money on the put side, we could potentially, if we got assigned to those shares of stock, we would 
receive the dividend and if we were in the money on the call side, we might potentially have to pay the 
dividend if we were assigned the stock, we're not in a position where we would be assigned on Bank of 
America. And so that announcement a while, it's something to take note of, it's not something that 
affects our Bank of America trade. Bank of America is expiring this Friday. Right now we're just about 
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perfectly dead even on that trade, you will see probably some weakness in Bank of America today and 
tomorrow as the stock does go X dividend.

There's no free lunches in the marketplace and people think that that would be nice to own the shares 
and receive the a 60 cent dividend or whatever it is. Generally you're going to see when a company pays 
a dividend, you're going to see this stock drop in price by pretty much a commensurate amount of value. 
It's just simply a return of capital dividends or a return of capital. So if you've invested in my company 
and my company's worth $10 and I pay you a dividend of $1 back, that's nice that you got a dollar in 
dividend, but that means my company's only worth $9 now. So it's sort of a tit for tat. You're just trading 
one money for another, but that doesn't affect us in the Bank of America trade.Bank of America will be 
one of our trades that expires this Friday. Right now it's looking perfect. It doesn't look like we need to 
do anything there.

The queues have come back nicely and they're well positioned as well. I'm still got a while on those got 
three weeks in our queues so those are doing well. We do have two weeks, we're winding down close 
are now on our RUT trade, on our Russell trade, at about two weeks in the Russell trade. Remember 
again as a cash settled option, these do expire one day early, so that that's doing well also, UNH man, 
during the huge market sell up it got down close to our 235 put level, but it has really bounced back 
nicely right now. This would be our expiration for next week and that's nice if I just look at our capital 
requirements, I do have $2000 of my approximately $10000 account tied up in UNH. So that would be 
nice to get that money back next week if we can get that fully profitable. We did bring in $564 on that 
trade, so it's moving towards it's profit.

Most of our trades right now are moving into the profit zone. Of course with the exception of Amazon, 
we need to talk about that. XLRE is doing its thing. If we look at XLRE, it's just right about where we 
originally put this trade on. It's just sitting right there at that cusp of breaking into a nice profit zone. As 
we have some trades here expire over the next couple of weeks, we may want to look at adding to our 
XLRE position here. There is a lot of profit potential in this trade, but we needed to sort of, move in our 
direction by a little bit. Not a lot but a little bit, but that's right about where we put it on and we did put 
on XLRE trade initially, purposely in the money, so it hasn't really moved from that standpoint.

Amazon. Let's talk about Amazon for just a second here. We're at about $1723 on Amazon. So we are 
well in the money on our Amazon trade. I remember that our put leg is up here at about 1810, a couple 
of things on the Amazon trade. Number One, first of all, any time we get in the money to the point that 
both of our legs, whether it be the call side or the put side, when both of those are in the money, there's 
a couple of things to keep in mind. Number one, there's no additional risk of loss. As we lose money, if 
Amazon were to continue to fall here, which is giving back a little bit of its money from yesterday's run 
today. If Amazon were to fall here and we lose money, you can see this right here. We lose money in the 
put leg that we have sold. You make the same amount of money in the put leg that you have bought.

So when we talk about trades with defined risks, this is what we're talking about is that we have hit our 
max risk in Amazon. There is no more, Amazon could go to zero right now there's no more risk in 
Amazon and so because of that we are going to hold this trade until Friday to do an adjustment on it. 
Now when we hold this trade, when we are this deep into the money and we are this close to 
expiration, there's always the chance that you're going to get an assignment on these puts. We've 
mentioned this a couple of times, but I think it bears repeating. Some of us have still had this question 
going in our heads, guys, if you get a sign, you just unwind the assignment. Most brokers will give you 
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one, to three business days to unwind an assignment, and so it's very simple. Whatever you did to get 
into the assignment position, you just reverse it.

So if you were to be assigned to shares of Amazon, you would simply just click the close button and 
close those shares out. So it's not too big of a concern. Although it is a hassle to get it signed but it 
shouldn't be too big of a problem from a financial standpoint. One of the reasons that we do want to 
continue to sit here and hold the Amazon trade, as you have seen Amazon, Amazon is an an expensive 
stock and so we have to keep sort of, that in mind. It sometimes is sort of mind blowing when you see a 
stock move by 40, 50, 60 a couple of days ago, it was 70, 80, 90 dollars a day in movement. Seeing a 
stock move by $70 a day, $50 a day, $40 a day. Well, keep in mind Amazon is, it's an expensive stock. It's 
a $1700 a share stock.

And so the question becomes number one, what is the current trend in Amazon and it is trying, you can 
see right down here. Now it is interesting, we had a nice positive day volume wise yesterday in Amazon 
or sticastiks right now are hooking for a nice buy opportunity in Amazon, they are trying to give us a buy 
signal here. Now the question really is, and I think that Amazon is a good buy right down in here as we 
have had this sell off with all of this antitrust worry, then that's really what knocked Amazon down. So 
the question is, that's fun, that's all well and good if we have a bottom here in Amazon, what is the 
possibility of it getting back up here to this 1810 level in two days?

Now, is it possible? It's absolutely possible. Could it go up $90 in two days? It absolutely could. It's 
moved $90 in one day so it absolutely could get up there. It's definitely possible. Is it probable? I don't 
think so. I would not, if I were a betting man, I would not bet very much that Amazon is going to go up 
by $90 in two days. It could, but I don't believe it will. And so again, we will probably be looking at an 
adjustment here on Amazon, but we don't really risk anything sitting on it for another couple of days. 
We are at maximum risk already in the trade, so that behooves us to sort of sit on it as long as we can. 
Again, the risk is that you get assigned on it.

If you get assigned, you just obviously want to exit that assignment. So that's pretty straightforward. The 
stock that you would be assigned, you would just resell. Okay? So those are sort of our positions right 
now. Everything is actually, based on the market volatility that we've had. With the exception of 
Amazon, everything's actually doing quite well. We do have oh, I don't know, we've got five six, seven, 
we got another $700 or so a in a extrinsic value here over the next couple of weeks. That should come 
into our account. That would help our profit margins for the year. If we could get that $700 and again, 
that's my numbers. Your numbers are probably different, but that would put us right back into a nice 
solidly profitable zone for the year. So right now everything's looking good. We do have a new trade to 
show you here as we get into today.

And that trade is on Apple, AAPL. So as we look at Apple Computer, a couple of things that we've noted 
is that you know, as the market sold off here in May, it's sold off as well. It seems to have found a pretty 
solid bottom down here. And so there's also some nice premium available in apple as well. A, it's sort of 
in the middle zone right now of its trading range. So we would like to see if we could put a nice wide iron 
condor on Apple, give us plenty of room here for movement and make a decent income stream on it. 
Now one other thing here that I will mention as we are doing our new trade for this week, is we are 
adding the Apple trade in, we did have a trade last week. That was a one or a two day trade, just 
depending on how you looked at it.
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It was, basically we were only in it for less than 24 hours. So I guess it was a one day trade, but it was 
over two days. That was the BYND trade. And I believe, I haven't gone through all of our trades from 
inception, but I believe just off of memory, that's probably our highest rate of return trade that we've 
ever done. We're going to attempt to look for more opportunities like this. Every Thursday or Friday of 
each week, I'm gonna look for some bonus opportunities. They're really hard to find. They don't always 
come along like that. It's hard to put on a one or a two day iron condor with all of the costs that are 
involved in an iron condor. The commission charges, the spread in four different legs. It can be hard to 
find an iron condor trade that you can make a decent profit on in a one or a two day period. But it does 
happen from time to time, and when we get those, those are kind of Nice opportunities.

So number one, I guess I would say if you can keep a little of your capital in reserve to be able to look at 
those opportunities when they jump up in front of us here on these Thursdays and Fridays. Number two, 
just kind of a heads up here and FYI, one of the interesting things here that's happening with the BYND, 
we might be coming back to this well again, we might be coming back to another very short term trade 
on BYND, June sixth which is obviously tomorrow, that's Thursday, after the market closes. So after the 
market closes on June 6th we are going to have a earnings announcement from BYND, and who knows 
what it's going to be, but it could very well move this stock. And if it moves BYND enough to where we 
can get enough premium in here to do a one day trade on it, we may look at doing another trade just for 
one day in BYND. So just keep an eye out for that.

But let's go ahead right now. Let's look at putting together a wide leg iron condor on Apple computer. 
See if we can build a high probability trade here with still a really good rate of return. So here's our 
trading example for AAPL for Apple computer. We are looking at using the July 5th expiration date. So 
July 5th that would put us out at exactly a 30 day trade. So we're looking at the July 5th options. I don't 
have a lot of buying power left in my account right now so I can, the max I can really do on this trade is 
two contracts. That would use up my buying power. Obviously you want to scale your trade accordingly, 
but the trade that we're looking at with these July 5th's here is, on the put side we would be selling the 
157 puts and buying back the one 152.50 so these we're looking at a $5 spread on these trades.

On the call side we're looking at selling the 207.50's, buying back the to 212.50's okay? So as we look at 
this trade, I always like to look at it in the table form and look at the bid ask spread on these, Apple is 
obviously a fairly actively traded stock, the spread is fairly tight, but there is some wiggle room there. 
This leg right here bid, it's the put leg bid at 68 asked at 71, bid at 45 asked at 49. So there might be a 
few pennies here that we can shave off of that spread, on the call leg a bid at 29 asked at 32, bid at 17 
asked at 20, so there is some room there to maybe try to get better than that nap price of 28 cent 
credit.

I'm going to start at a 34 cent credit and just see what that would look like. That would be, on the 
numbers here, as we look at that trade that this trade's about an 89% probability of profit trade. It's a 
really high probability of profit, 92% probability that we could extract at least 50% of the profit out of 
that trade sometime between now and 30 days from now. So this is the probabilities that we like to see 
when we are in an uncertain market condition like we are today. We have a nice amount of theta in this 
trade. This trade is going to basically lose $3.36 cents every single day in value. And as we sell options, 
that's what we like to see. Profit and loss. We would put up about $900 bring in about $60 in income. So 
with our commission costs, with our fees associated with that, I've got this $940 reduction in my buying 
power. I'm bringing in almost $60 on this trade.
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Now that equates to you know, 58 to $59 income on $941, it's about a 5.8% rate of return in a 30 day 
period of time. That would annualize out at just darn near almost exactly 70% a year rate of return. So 
this is an awesome rate of return potential along with a really, really good probability of profit as well. 
So I really like this trade. I'm going to go send this order at a credit of 34 cents and see what it gives us, 
see where it puts us at. It's just working that order right now. I thought that I might be maybe a few 
pennies too high on that trade.

I'm going to try to here, let's replace the order drop down to maybe 32 let's see what that gives us. That 
should still be about $55 in income, and we did get filled at the 32, okay? So we were able to get a little 
bit better than what the nat price was on that trade. I want to show you here that trade. Let's just put in 
AAPL, and let's highlight this. So here is your trading example for today. It is of course on Apple 
computer. I got filled at a credit of 32 cents. This isn't really too volatile of a trade and so you may be 
down around 29 cents. You might be up as high as 36 cents but I would think that's a pretty good 
example of what the mid price should be, what you should hope to get on the fill of this trade.

Again, we are looking at the July 5th expiration date. This is a 30 day trade. I did two contracts, obviously 
you're going to do it according to your abilities. On the put side, we are selling the 157.5's, we're buying 
back the 152.5's, on the call side, we are selling the 207.5's, and we are buying back the 212.5's. So 
there's your trading idea for today folks. As I did mention, just be aware, just be a in tune that 
tomorrow, Thursday or Friday, we will be needing a, in almost all likelihood we will be needing to do an 
adjustment on a Amazon. So look for that coming down the pike here and we will talk to you very soon. 
Have a good trading day and the next couple of days have a great time trading. We'll talk with you really 
soon.
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